Public hearing, Special meeting, & Work session
November 30th. 2022
At the Wilmington Community Center, at 5:00 PM

Attending; Town Supervisor, Roy Holzer Deputy Supervisor/Board member, Darin Forbes
Board member, Tina Terry-Preston ~ Board member, Tim Follos
!
Board member, Michelle Preston Town clerk, Dawn Stevens

Also attending; Doug Nemec, Kristy Holzer, Rebecca Rondeau, Laura'Hooker, Bruce Huntington, Scott

Huntington, Gary Ottavinia, Eric Diehl, Louie Adragna, Gail Mitchell, Ed Hood, Aseem Mathur, Barb Funk,
Nancy Gonyea, Tim A Preston. )

Public Hearing on junkyard application
The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Holzer at 5:00 pm.

Bruce Huntington explained to the Board and the residents at the meeting why he was seeking a license
for the junkyard. Mr. Huntington explained that the need for the Junkyard was only temporary. It is his
only course of action after a tenant was evicted and did not take his possessions. Most of which, were
cars, boats, and Snowmobiles along with a lot of work equipment. Mr. Huntington stated this was the
only way he could charge for storage of the numerous items left behind. Mr. Huntington also asked for a

variance on the fence since this was only a temporary Junkyard that would no fonger be in operation
after this problem was resolved.

Supervisor Holzer stated if the application was approved it was only for one year. If an extension was
needed a fence would be required.

Ed Hood read a letter that gave the pros and cons of this application. He also stated that he understood

the reasoning behind the application. Mr. Hood suggested the town review the ordinance and make
updates to it.

Supervisor Holzer asked if anyone else would like to be heard. No one else wanted to speak.

Moved to close the Public Meeting:

Moved by Tim Follos  Seconded by Michelle Preston All in Favor

The public hearing ended at 5:25 pm.

Special Meeting 5:25 pm
Doug Nemec, Kristy Holzer, and Aseem Mathur left the meeting.

The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Holzer. The pledge of allegiance was recited.



Public hearing, Special meeting, & Work session
November 30th. 2022
At the Wilmington Community Center, at 5:00 PM

Resolution 104-2022

Resolved; authorizing a Temporary Junk Yard Permit to Bruce Huntington at property located at 46 Fox
Farm Road. The permit is given with the condition that Legal counsel for the town is comfortable with all
ownership/trust requirements, Permit is for a one-year period from the date of the permit issuance, and
the landowner agrees to a one-year period, if for some reason it goes/beyond a year, a fence will be built
completely surrounding the area. The landowner agrees to allow Wilmington Codes Enforcement on the
property at ieast every 2 months to monitor ciean-up, ne new materials may be added to the junkyard.

Moved by Tim Follos Seconded by Michelle Preston Carried, all in favor.

Resolution 105-2022

Resolved; to authorize Town Supervisor to sign Ambulance Service Agreement with the Olympic

Regional Development Authority. Said agreement was with the Wilmington Fire Commissioner’s
recommendation. :

Moved by Darin forbes Seconded by Tina Terry-Preston Carried, all in favor.

Resolution 106-2022

Resolved; to authorize Town Supervisor Roy Holzer to enter into an agreement with the New York State

Department of Transportation regarding 2022/2023 Municipal Snow and Ice Supplemental Agreement,
contract # D014778. -

Moved by Darin Forbes Seconded by Tina terry-Preston Carried, all in favor
Special Meeting Closed at 5:35 pm
Work Session 5:35

Discussion about the homestead housing and the report from DOT on the speed survey that was done on
Bonnieview Rd. was held. Nothing was resolved.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:40.

Respectively submitted by,

D Steverns

TownClerk/TaxCollector



